
SALT LAKE CITY 
PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING 

In Room 326 of the City & County Building 
451 South State Street, Salt Lake City, Utah 

  Wednesday, March 14, 2007 
 
Present for the Planning Commission meeting were Vice Chair Matthew Wirthlin, Tim Chambless, 
Babs De Lay, Robert Forbis, Susie McHugh, Prescott Muir, Kathy Scott, and Mary Woodhead. 
 
Present from the Planning Division were Doug Wheelwright, Deputy Planning Director; Nick 
Britton, Planner; and Cecily Zuck Planning Commission Secretary. 
 
A roll is being kept of all who attended the Planning Commission Meeting. Vice Chair Wirthlin 
called the meeting to order at 5: p.m. Minutes are presented in agenda order and not necessarily 
as cases were heard by the Planning Commission. Audio recordings of Planning Commission 
meetings are retained in the Planning Staff Office for an indefinite period of time. 
  
A field trip was held prior to the meeting. Planning Commissioners present were: Robert Forbis, 
Peggy McDonough, Susie McHugh, Kathy Scott, Matthew Wirthlin, and Mary Woodhead. Salt 
Lake City Staff present were: Doug Wheelwright, Marilynn Lewis and Nick Norris, Principle 
Planners. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES from Wednesday, February 14, 2007. 
(This item was heard at 5:45 p.m.) 
 
Commissioner McHugh made a motion to approve the minutes with noted changes. 
Commissioner Scott seconded the motion.  All voted “Aye” the minutes were approved. 
 
REPROT OF THE DIRECTOR 
(This item was heard at 5:47p.m.) 
 
Planning Director George Shaw noted that on the March 14, 2007 Planning Commission meeting 
there will be two items the Commission should make note of. First, George Ramjoue from 
Wasatch Front Regional Council, and perhaps a representative from Envision Utah, will be 
briefing the Commission on Wasatch Choices 2040, regarding the process of refining land use 
standards that may be used as a prototype for communities to adopt in future land use patterns 
and sustainability. 
 
Staff will also be briefing the Commission on the timeline and processes for the Downtown Master 
Plan. Downtown rising has completed their recommendations and the Transportation Advisory 
Board and Technical Committees are nearing completion of the Downtown Transportation Plan. 
  
UNFINISHED BUSINESS-ISSUES ONLY HEARING 
 
The City Creek Center project forum, to receive public comments, was cancelled until further 
information arises that needs to be discussed with the Commission and the applicant. 
 
PUBLIC HEARINGS 
(This item was heard at 5:49 p.m.) 
 


